
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2012 at 5:45 p.m.

Passaic County Board of Chosen Freeholders

to be held at the Passaic County Public Safety Academy

300 Oldham Road in Wayne, New Jersey 07470

This hearing is going to be held to solicit preliminary comment from
the public on the intention of the Board of Chosen Freeholders of the

County of Passaic to seek the approval of the New Jersey State House
Commission to dispose or divert an approximate one-third acre of Passaic

County-owned land immediately adjacent to 100 Dey Road in the

Township of Wayne to that adjacent property owner (Vision Research).

The purpose of this proposed disposal or diversion is to provide that land

owner with much needed parking for its employees and/or visitors. This
small parcel, while technically part of the Passaic County-owned Golf

Course known as Preakness Valley Golf Course, is several hundred yards
from the outskirts of the Course and physically separated from the

remainder by Dey Road. This land, however, is part of the County of

Passaic's open space inventory and, as such, is subject to the NJDEP
Green Acres Program requirements.

The public is invited to physically appear and offer comment and/or

provide written comment on this said proposal. The period for the public

to provide such comment will commence upon receipt of this Notice and

shall remain open until two weeks after the Public Hearing, which will be

the close of business on Friday, December 28, 2012.

The said written comments may be submitted to:

Louis E. Imhof, III

Clerk to the Board of Chosen Freeholders of the

County of Passaic, Administration Building,

401 Grand Street, Paterson, New Jersey 07505

with a copy to:

New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection

Green Acres Program, Bureau of Legal Services & Stewardship

P.O. Box 412, Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0412


